Special Meeting of the Bath Town Board
Budget Workshop
Date and Time:                          October 19, 2023	                                             4:00PM
Place:                                          Town Board Room                                              Municipal Building
Present:                                      Supervisor Ronald Smith; Councilpersons, John Lysyczyn, Hal Bailey, William
                                                     Glosick, Michael Palermo
Also Present:                             Bookkeeper, Jill Cermak
No public attended
Supervisor Smith opened the special meeting of the Bath Town Board at 4:00PM with the pledge to the flag. 

Resolution #23-107
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to transfer funds from account A-1990.4 contingent to A-1355.41 assessor’s small claims/ assessment review in the amount of $210.00.
Adopted:                                    Councilman Glosick                                           Aye
                                                     Councilman Bailey                                             Aye
			          Councilman Palermo                                        Aye
                                                     Councilman Lysyczyn                                        Aye
                                                     Supervisor Smith                                               Aye

Resolution #23-108
Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Palermo to transfer funds from account A-1355.4 Assessors contractual to A1355.42 chargeback in the amount of $1700.00
Adopted:                                     Councilman Glosick                                          Aye
                                                      Councilman Bailey                                            Aye
                                                      Councilman Palermo                                        Aye
                                                      Councilman Lysyczyn                                        Aye
                                                      Supervisor Smith                                               Aye

Bookkeeper, Jil Cermak reported that since the last budget workshop $100,000.00 was put into the DB fund for the parking lot pavement for the Highway Department.
The projected invoice from NYS Retirement was received. It came in at $34,400.00 more than the estimated invoice so another $34,000.00 was included in the NYS Retirement.
$3000.00 was added to the computer service, for the cybersecurity services that the Town Board agreed upon.
The budget is still $67,743.80 below the tax cap. The Town is going to wait until the end of October when the closeout for the month of October before the preliminary is finalized because they want to see what the fund balance will be.
Another meeting on November 2, 2023 at 4:00PM to potentially finalize the preliminary budget.



Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to adjourn the meeting at 4:20pm.
Passed Unanimously.
				



										Respectfully Submitted,
											Terra Thorpe
										            Bath Town Clerk
 
 

